
   
 

Our Ref: GACC/OP/005/04/24 
 
April 26, 2024 
 
H.E. António Guterres 
Secretary-General 
United Nations 
New York, NY 10017 
USA  
  
Dear Mr. Secretary General, 
 

STATEMENT OF CONTINUED SUPPORT BY THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY 
I am pleased to confirm that the Ghana Anti-Corruption Coalition (GACC) reaffirms its 
support to the United Nations Global Compact’s commitment to upholding its ten 
principles, encompassing human rights, labour, environment, and anti-corruption. This 
pledge affirms our dedication to advancing these principles and will transparently 
communicate this commitment to our stakeholders and the wider public. 
  
Furthermore, we pledge to actively engage with the UN Global Compact by participating 
in and supporting various initiatives, including engagement with Global Compact Local 
Networks, special initiatives, work streams, and global and local events organised by the 
Global Compact. 
  
We understand that active participation in the Global Compact entails submitting a 
Communication on Engagement (COE), outlining our organisation's efforts in 
implementing the ten principles and engaging with the Global Compact. Committed to 
transparency and accountability, we pledge to adhere to the Global Compact COE policy, 
reporting on our progress biennially to ensure transparency and accountability in our 
engagement. 
  
Thank you for the opportunity to reaffirm our commitment to these fundamental 
principles. 
  
Sincerely,  
  
  

  
  
Beauty Emefa Narteh (Mrs.)  
Executive Secretary  


